
CARBONDALE TREE BOARD 
REGULAR MEETING 

January 17, 2019 
CARBONDALE TOWN HALL 

511 COLORADO AVENUE 
6:00 pm 

   
TIME*  ITEM DESIRED OUTCOME 

 
6:00 

 
1. 

 
Roll Call 
 

 
 

 
6:01 

 
2. 

 
Consent Agenda: Approval of Minutes  

 

 
ATTACHMENT A 
REVIEW & APPROVE 
 

 
6:02 

 
3. 

 
Persons Present Not on The Agenda 
 

 
 

 
6:03 

 
4. 

 
New Membership Application 
 

 
ATTACHMENT B 
 

 
6:10 

 
5. 

 
Update: Sopris Sun Ads (Arbor Day & KBTF) and 
Articles 

 

 

 
6:20 

 
6. 

 
Arbor Day Planting Locations 

 

 

 
6:30 

 

 
7. 

 

 
Adjourn 
 

 

* Please note: times are approximate 



MINUTES 
TREE BOARD 

September 20, 2018 
 

CALL TO ORDER 
Dan Bullock called the meeting to order at 6:00 pm on August 23, 2018 in the Town Hall meeting 
room. 
 
ROLL CALL 
The following members were present for roll call:  
 

Members Present:  
 

Dan Bullock, Co-Chairperson 
Gabe Riley, Member 
JoAnn Teeple, Member  
 

Town Staff Present: Marty Silverstein, Trustee Liaison 
Angie Sprang, Administrator 
Mike Callas, Town Liaison 
 

Guests & Observers: None Present 
   
CONSENT AGENDA 
The Tree Board unanimously accepted the minutes from August 2018, with noted edits.  
 
PERSONS PRESENT NOT ON THE AGENDA    
There were no persons present not on the agenda who wished the board.  
 
MONTHLY EDUCATION IN SOPRIS SUN 
Discussion ensued. Ideas for monthly education articles/ads proposed were: 

• Ad for winter watering education – Dan will write this article 
• People harvesting fruit & bears – Gabe will write this article 
• Article on Christmas Tree choices – JoAnne will write this article 
• Kay Brunnier 100th Tree Planting Article in Sopris Sun in November – Dan will write 

 
STATUS OF THE TREE ORDINANCE 
The ordinance idea has turned into a clarification of the UDC tree code(s). Concern for projects that 
may go though the planning process without landscape plans was expressed.  
 
TREE PLANTING REVIEW / FALL TREE REPLACEMENT 
We have the trees and are waiting to plant them when the weather sets them up for success. It’s too 
dry and hot presently.  
 
START ARBOR DAY 2018 PLANNING 
It would be ideal if the Tree Board could hit 100 trees this year in the Kay Brunnier program. Mike 
Callus will reach out to Kay Brunnier about the 25th anniversary of the program and funding for a 
Back-Yard Forestry and/or Tree Give-Away programs for Arbor Day 2018. 
 
MAIN STREET TREE PLANTING 
The Tree Board inquired about re-doing Main Street trees. Dan will reach out to the Chamber about 
partnering to revamp Main Street trees.  
 
MEMBERSHIP OPENINGS – 3 VACANCIES 
An ad will be in the Sopris Sun next week for all Boards & Commissions vacancies, and will run for 
2 weeks, and Tree Board members will seek out new members. 
 



The large spruce by the Thompson house is dead on the top 25 foot, and the tree board 
recommends to let it run its course and then artists could turn it into a Totem Pole.  
 
ADJOURNMENT 
The September 20, 2018, regular meeting adjourned at 7:15 p.m. The next regular meeting is 
scheduled on October 18, 2018 at 6:00 pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
Angie Sprang 
Board & Commissions Clerk   





Thirsty trees need a drink amid winter drought

By Suzanne S. Brown

Denver Post Staff Writer

Without the melting snow they rely on for moisture during the winter, trees and scrubs are thirsty. 
To help them survive the drought, homeowners should be watering once or twice a month if their 
water providers allow it.

“People tend to water too much in the summer and not enough in the winter,” says Robert Cox, 
horticulturist with the Jefferson County office of Colorado State University Cooperative Extension.

He recommends watering perennial beds and shrubs, such as roses and raspberries, as well as 
trees. Municipalities have banned lawn watering, and it’s not necessary during the winter, anyway.

Follow the advice from the CSU Cooperative Extension and Denver Water:

•	 Watering deeply and slowly is the best method, as you want the moisture to sink a foot into 
the soil. Use a deep root needle, a deep root fork or soaker hose for the best results.

•	 Water should be applied in a number of areas around the tree’s drip line, or the area from 
the trunk to the tree’s outermost branches.

•	 Water only when the temperatures are above 40 degrees and there is no snow.

•	 Apply 10 gallons of water for each inch of tree diameter. For example, using a deep- root 
fork or soaker hose that delivers 2 gallons of water per minute, a tree that measures 4 
inches in diameter should be watered for 20 minutes. Using a soft-spray wand delivering 4 
gallons per minute on the same tree, you’d only need to water for 10 minutes.

For a free tree-care brochure, contact your county’s Colorado State University Cooperative 
Extension office:

	 Garfield County 970-625-3969

For more information, visit the following websites:

	 watersaver.org
	 denverwater.org
	 csuturf.colstate.edu/drought

Suzanne S. Brown is a Denver post Staff Writer and CSU Cooperative Extension master gardener. E-mail her at sbrown@denverpost.com.

Reprinted with permission from the Denver Post – February 3, 2003.

Compliments of the Town of Carbondale and the Carbondale Tree Board




